
It will be only the second time the brazier has been lit since it was installed for the Platinum Anniversary 
of her late Majesty the Queen and it now stands proudly on Bovingdon Green as a lasting legacy to her 
memory. The Brazier will be lit at 9.15pm by County Councillor Richard Roberts who represents 
Chipperfield and Bovingdon and is also leader of Herts County Council. The official D-Day Tribute will 
be read just prior to lighting the brazier.   
During the evening a Bovingdon Cricket Club team will play a friendly match against The Grove, starting 

at 6pm. The Cricket Club bar will be open and the regular weekly visiting Howe & Co fish 
and chip van will be serving supper - Thursday 6th is also National Fish and Chip Day. 
The event is being organised by Bovingdon Parish Council and the village community 
events team. Bovingdon Parish Council Chairman, Graham Barrett, said, “It will be a 
commemoration not a celebration, a time for reflection honouring all those who were 
involved in this momentous event”.  
Representatives of the Chipperfield and Bovingdon sub-branch of Hemel Hempstead 
Royal British Legion have also been invited to attend. We would also like our neighbours 
from Chipperfield to join us. D-Day pins will be available.   
Gary Cullum, editor of The Villager 

The Estate Agents for Chipperfield & the villages, 

marketing homes from 3 local offices. 

01923 270333 
41 High Street, Kings Langley, Herts WD4 8AB 

www.proffitt-holt.co.uk
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D-Day Commemoration 
BOVINGDON‘S Beacon Brazier will be lit on Thursday 6 June  to commemorate the 
80th Anniversary of the D-Day Landings. 

CHIPPERFIELD PARISH COUNCIL 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  
Tuesday 7 May - 7pm - Parish Room 

DO COME - your local councillors work hard for you. 
Come and find out how they are helping you with all 
your local concerns; housing, allotments, parking, 
education. In fact, how they are spending your money!
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Choral Society Concert 
Sheila Cornall’s first major concert as Musical Director with the 
Chipperfield Choral Society was a musical triumph. 

In our performance of ‘The Creation’ by Haydn she inspired the finest 
choral singing in absolute harmony with the orchestra. The audience in St 
John’s, Boxmoor, were treated to a wonderful evening of lyrical solos with 
the voices of our magnificent young soloists, Holly Brown (Soprano), 
Jonah Halton (Tenor) and Jacob Harrison(Bass) and with the choir and 
orchestra on top form. ‘The Creation’ tells the biblical story of the creation 
with English text starting with ‘The Representation of Chaos’ depicting the 
world prior to creation and concludes with soloists, choir and orchestra 
combining in the final uplifting chorus ‘The Lord is great, his praise shall 
last for aye!’ 

Our next concert is on Saturday 22 June in St Paul’s Church, 
Chipperfield and will feature songs from Oklahoma and Captain Noah 

and his floating Zoo together 
with a selection from the Sprig 
of Thyme. As usual, full 
information is available form our 
website: 
www.chipperfieldchoral.co.uk. 

John Morrish 

Sue Jones, our Chairman, John 
Morrish and Deputy Mayor 
Brenda Link who attended the 
concert in official capacity

There was no better place to be on a cold, wet Sunday 
evening than in Osteria which was holding one of 
their regular tribute nights, the perfect remedy to 
banish those end of weekend blues. This remedy was 
a Tina Turner Tribute, courtesy of the very talented, 
vivacious Carrie-Anne Rendell. 

The first of two forty minute sets saw the blue denim 
jacket look of the Private Dancer era. The 
appreciative, packed restaurant audience were 
treated to numbers such as, The Best, What's love got 
to do with it, and the Sixties pop classic, River Deep 
Mountain High. 

Following a short interval Carrie-Anne returned as 
Tina in a fringed red mini-dress and red high heels for 
a great rock and soul second set. 

With it being Mother's Day and song requests being 
taken from the audience, we were treated to a 
selection of great pop songs – Proud Mary, Jumpin' 
Jack Flash, Rockin' all over the world and Mamma 
Mia, all of which had the people singing along and 
clapping. 

All too soon it was time for the last number which had 
to be The Best. A rousing finale to a great evening's 
entertainment. 

So, look out for Carrie-Anne / Tina Turner the next 
time she plays at Osteria. 

The Osteria staff were a worthy support act on a 
fabulous evening. 

Mike B

Into Apps? 

get police.uk 
The new cool way to  
Report it 
Request it 
Find out 
Follow up

HEMEL HEMPSTEAD 
LOCAL GROUP

Meetings are normally held on the first Monday of each 
month in the Chipperfield Village Hall featuring a natural 
history talk, not necessarily just about birds.  
Our next meeting is on Monday 13 May which is a week later 
than usual due to the previous bank holiday. On this occasion, 
we will have three talks by our Members, together with a short 
AGM. 
Doors open at 7.15pm with the meeting starting at 7.45pm 
and finishing at around 9.45pm. As usual, there will be 
refreshments, raffle, displays of members’ photographs, local 
news, and other activities.  
The next outing is a car share trip on Saturday 18 May to 
RSPB Lakenheath Fen Reserve and to Weeting Heath 
National Nature Reserve. Both reserves are located near 
Brandon on the Suffolk / Norfolk border. Trip details can be 
found on our website. 
Anyone is welcome to attend the monthly meetings and 
outings, whether experienced or not, RSPB members or not. 
There is no annual membership fee, only a small entry fee. 
So, please come along and/or visit our website at                    
https://group.rspb.org.uk/hemelhempstead/ or  contact 
Mary on 01442 264752.  For outing details, contact Axel on 
01442 257856. 
We look forward to seeing you at our monthly meetings.

A review of the Tina Turner Tribute Night at Osteria on Sunday 10 March
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Chipperfield Corinthians Football Club 

With two thirds of the season having been completed, the first team 
remains in a strong position.  
They sit currently 3rd in the Premier Division in what is a very competitive league, 

but a lot can happen as there are still 13 games to be played with a backlog again due to the 
horrendous wet weather. In the Cup we lost on penalties in a semi-final against Westmill having 
been 2-2 at the end of normal time. Last week in another Cup game, this time a quarter final, 
we drew 2-2 with Catholic Utd (having been 2-0 down with 10 minutes left) and the game went 
to penalties, but this time we prevailed and play local rivals, Belstone, in the semi-final next 
week.  
The Reserves are sitting in 8th place (out of 13 in their league) but due to poor weather again 
they have 3 games in hand on most teams and if these were to be won they could move up to 
3rd in the league and be one point off 2nd. They also made it to a semi-final and the game ended 
2-2 after normal time but was then lost on penalties.  
The Third Team plays in Division 4 and is sitting comfortably in mid-table with only one league 
game left to be played. Leading goal scorer is Chipperfield Born Tommy Gray who has notched 
up 10 goals from his 13 games played. On Saturday they play Hadley Wood in the Bingham Cox 
semi-final. 
All home games for the First Team and the Reserves are played at Queen St on Saturdays and 
any support is very welcome.  
Martyn Dicker, President, Chipperfield Corinthians FC 
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Welcome to the May newsletter for Chipperfield Clarendon Cricket Club.  
We hope you are all enjoying the start of the cricket season and are looking 

forward to some more exciting matches! 
April saw our senior teams busy with indoor nets, outdoor training sessions and friendly 
matches to prepare for the season ahead.  The junior teams also put in some hard work. They 
have been working on their skills where the focus was on helping to develop a love of the game 
amongst the youngsters. 
The season is in full swing and there is either practice or a match on daily at the Club.  We 
encourage everyone to come down and support those playing.  The bar will be open so you 
can grab a pint and enjoy some great cricket.  
In addition to cricket we have a budding social darts team who are playing in the Bovingdon 
Social Darts League.  Home games are on alternative Tuesdays so they will be on the go while 
practice or a match is happening on the pitch. 
As the weather warms up, we encourage all members to stay hydrated and take care of 
themselves during training and matches.  We are at the start of a long season and so it is 
important for all to stay safe and enjoy the game responsibly.  We encourage spectators to do 
the same on the sidelines.  
Lastly but importantly, we would like to thank all our sponsors and supporters for their 
continued support.  Your contributions help us to provide the best possible experience for our 
players and community. 
If you have any news, updates, or photos you would like to share with the Club, please send 
them to us at chipperfieldcricket@gmail.com  We love hearing from our members and sharing 
your achievements with the rest of the Club. 
Here's to a successful and enjoyable month of cricket ahead! 
Yours in cricket, Dave Henderson 

Chipperfield Short Mat 
Indoor Bowls Club 

The last match of our current indoor short mat 
bowls season is almost here. What a really 
great time it has been for the companionship, 
competition and that feeling of being with like 
minded people on a weekly basis. 

We have had new members;  you have been so 
welcome.  Some of you had not played before, 
some from other clubs with different lengths of 
mats or greens but how quickly you all adapted. 
It has been a joy to watch new members become 
so quickly an important part of the Bowls Club, 
that you tend to forget that last month you may 
not have even known them. 

There are those whom I call the ‘foundation 
Club members’;  those who have been here, 
there and seen it all.  Their names as winners of 
the Competition Cup, still playing 24 years later, 
how lucky we are to have them with us. We have 
had recently our Pairs Competition with some 
excellent bowling;  congratulations to the 
winners and all those who took part, you all 
made it an exciting event. 

Many Club members will transfer to other clubs 
during the summer months for outdoor bowls 
on the lawns. Some will take advantage of the 
fine weather to holiday and travel. Some, like 
me, will just rest the weary old legs for a while 
and perhaps just potter in the garden. Most of 
us will be dreaming of the time in October when 
the indoor short mat bowls season will start up 
again. The excitement of meeting up again with 
old and new friends, because that has been the 
joy over the past months, playing the wonderful 
game of Short Mat Indoor Bowls in the lovely 
village of Chipperfield. 

Why not come and join us when we return to 
have some fun and companionship;  we know 
you will love it. 

Contact John Theobald 
on 07761256462

ChipperfieldClarendon Cricket Club News

THURSDAYS  
at BLACKWELL’S 

Eyes down at 8.30pm.  
Have a chat, a drink  

and something to eat with friends

‘Silver lunches’ at Blackwell’s 
Every Thursday at 12.30 come to Blackwell’s for lunch and meet with some of your fellow 
diners for an exceptionally good value meal of a main course, a dessert and coffee or tea. 
All you need to do is phone Blackwell’s, 01923 264708, to book. If you need transport, 
Chipperfield Care, 01923 264700, is 
able to help.  
Jacky Simmonds 
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EVENT DAY TIME LOCATION
Art Workshop Saturday monthly 9.30am Parish Room

Ballet 12 yrs+ - Holly Collins Monday  5 - 6pm Blackwell’s

Ballet 7-13 yrs+, 3 classes - Holly Collins Tuesday 4 - 6.45pm Blackwell’s

Ballet 9 yrs+ - Holly Collins                                     Thursday 5 - 6pm Blackwell’s

Ballet, exam coaching 5 yrs+ - Holly Collins         Friday 3.45 - 7.30pm                                                               Blackwell’s

Ballet 4 classes 3-8+ and babies - Holly Collins    Saturday 9 - 12.15am                                                                    Blackwell’s

Brownies Wednesday 6.30pm Parish Room

Chair Fitness Mondays 10.45 - 11.45am Village Hall

Chipperfield Choral Society Thursday 7 - 10pm Village Hall

Chipperfield pre-school and out of school care Monday - Friday (Term time) 7.30am - 6.15pm Small Hall

Church Choir Friday 7.30pm Parish Room

Core Pilates. All levels. Using chair and/or mat Mondays 10.30 am - 11.30am Village Hall

Core Fitness: Chair Fitness Mondays 10.45 - 11.45am Village Hall

Drumming Friday monthly 7.00pm Parish Room

Eurythmy, followed by coffee Monday 10.15 - 12.15pm Parish Room

Gentle Yoga Monday 1.30 - 3pm Village Hall

Indoor Bowls Returns Tuesday 1 October 7.00 to 9.30pm Village Hall

Invigorating Local Walks Tuesday and Thursday 9.30am Blackwell’s car park

Keep Fit Tuesday 11.30am Parish Room

Keep Fit - gentle! Thursday 9.30am Parish Room

Keep Fit Thursday 10.30am Parish Room

Pilates Tuesday 9.30am and 10.30am Blackwell’s

Pilates Wednesday 6.30 - 7.30 / 7.30 - 8.30pm Blackwell’s

Pilates Wednesday 9am - 11 am Village Hall

Pilates - 9 classes per week Wednesday & Friday mornings, and Monday evenings Parish Room

RSPB natural history talk Monday 13 May & 3 June 7pm - 10pm Village Hall

T’ai Chi Friday 1.45pm Parish Room

Tots Toes ages 2.6 to 5yrs Friday 9.30am - 10am Village Hall

Toddle Toes walking to 2.5yrs Friday 10.15am - 10.45am Village Hall

Toddler Group Tuesday 9.30am Parish Room

Yoga - all levels Thursday                                             10am Blackwell’s

Yoga for men Tuesday                                                7pm Blackwell’s

Yoga with Carolyn Thursday 7 - 8pm Blackwell’s

Youth Group www.hcsp.net/youth Thursday                                               6.30 - 8pm Parish Room
Zumba Thursday 10.30 - 11.30am Village Hall

For information about an event, club or class contact the appropriate hall booking agent listed on page 12 or visit the village website, www.chipperfield.org.uk/organisations.

The local planning authority for Chipperfield is Dacorum Borough Council 
(DBC). Your Parish Council is a statutory consultee and has a planning 
committee that meets every three weeks. The committee seeks to reflect 
the views of the community in its response and comments to DBC. Just 
a reminder that this committee is open to pre-application discussions 
with residents / applicants to help anticipate potential issues or concerns. 
Applications 
24/00747 40 Tower Hill - Outline approval for 3 dwellings and 

conversion of existing dwelling from 2 flats to single 
dwelling 

24/00727 The Cow Shed, Tenements Lane - Demolition of Barn and 
construction of single storey bungalow 

24/00692 106 Scatterdells Lane - Rear extension under permitted 
development 

24/00683 106 Scatterdells Lane - Side extensions, new dormer, 
convert outbuilding to pool 

26/00600 9 Tower Hill - internal and external renovations 
Decisions 
23/02918 The Cow Shed, Tenements Lane - Conversion of 

agricultural barn to dwelling - Granted 
23/02339 Flat 1, The Street - Detached double garage - Refused 
24/02323 Mulberry, Chapel Croft - modifications to existing 

converted garage - Granted 

Chipperfield Parish Council

CHIPPERFIELD CLUBS, CLASSES AND SOCIETIES

Chipp_News_May_2024_358.qxp_Layout 1  14/04/2024  16:22  Page 4



ACCOUNTANCY SERVICES

BUILDING TRADE SERVICES

K.M.Z. PLUMBING SERVICES LTD
Gas Safe Reg, CIPHE Reg, The Guild of Master Craftsmen Member. 

Central heating installations, Boiler replacement, Boiler breakdowns, Boiler

Service, Maintenance, Landlord Gas Safety certificates, Gas installations,

Unvented Hot water systems. Free estimates and general plumbing.

Tel: 01442 831230  Mob: 07887 976828
www.plumbinghertfordshire.com  email: kmz.plumbing@btopenworld.com

Manor Heating
Plumbing & Heating Services

Phone Vic McDonald on

Tel: 01442 834373

Mobile: 07712 265034

 
G D Haynes 

 
Professional Plastering Interior & Exterior, 

Decorating,Tiling, 
Kitchen Fitting, Bathrooms, 

and all aspects of Building & Maintenance Works 
 

Quality Assured 
 

Call Gary 
 Mob: 07790 410811/ Home: 0208 3861   

ROLAND SMITH
PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES

INSTALLATION · SERVICE · REPAIR

GAS SAFE REGISTERED NO: 35360

TELEPHONE 07889 441393 - 01923 266762

17 NUNFIELD · CHIPPERFIELD · HERTS · WD4 9EW

Steve CaseySteve Casey
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Roof & gutter repairs, patios, garden walls, 
drives, fencing & turfing, exterior decorating.

No job too small – Tel 01923 268502
25 Nunfield, Chipperfield, Herts WD4 9EW

CN102

Brushes & Rollers
Interior Decorating

Contact: Clare McFadyen
01923 266660 * 07787 726612
clare.mcfadyen@hotmail.co.uk
www.brushesandrollers.co.uk

Rose Cottage, Chapel Croft, Chipperfield

Household Decorating 
& Maintenance

Interior and Exterior Work Undertaken
Kitchen Fitting • Bathrooms • Tiling 

Gardening Services • Carpentry 
Guttering • Any Odd Jobs

References can be supplied

MOBILE: 07840 139257 and ask for Jack

• Leakproof seamless aluminium guttering
• UPVC fascias & cladding

• Flat roofing • Slating & tiling
• Chimney work • Leadwork

01923
270600

CAR SERVICES

Tower Hill Garage
Crossroads, Chipperfield,

Tel. 01923 262701. Fax: 01923 266464

AN EXCEPTIONAL DRIVE

AN EXCEPTIONAL DEALER
         � All Makes of Cars Serviced 
                and Repaired

         � Full Bodyshop Facilities

         � MOT While U Wait

Tel: 01923 262701
www.kia.com/uk/dealers/towerhillgarage

hm@chipperfieldaccounting.co.uk
www.chipperfieldaccounting.co.uk

01923 269887

A LOCAL FAMILY RUN BUSINESS

G D Haynes

Executive Travel by MRH

Quality Assured

Call Gary
Mob: 07790 410811 / Home: 0208 3861800

CATERING

Leon Catering is an established professional catering
company, delivering first class dinners, buffets and lunches.

Our new RossCo store is focussed on freshness and variety.

For the first time, RossCo’s provides an opportunity to buy a
complete new range of produce straight from the market to
your home.

: info@leoncatering.co.uk
: www.leoncatering.co.uk

: getfresh@rossco.shop
: www.rossco.shop

ADVERT FILM SERVICE

STEDMAN PLUMBING & HEATING LTD
Boiler, Gas, Central Heating, Plumbing,

Electrical, Drainage Installations & Repairs
Office 01923 263572  Mob 07850 477518

info@stedmanplumbing.co.uk

For more information visit our website www.chipperfield.org.uk

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING Page 5Chipperfield NEWS
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DRIVING LESSONS

GARDENING SERVICES

FUNERAL DIRECTORS

COMPUTER SERVICES CHILDREN’S ACTIVITIES

COMPLETE GARDEN DESIGN, PLANTING DESIGN 
& GARDEN STYLING

www.sunyagardens.co.uk
07768 002 808

A & C Tadman Ltd
Independent Funeral Directors For 5 Generations - established 1849

• Personal and professional 24 hour service • Horse drawn hearse specialists 
• Mercedes Hearse and Limousines • Private chapels of rest 

• We cover all areas • Arrangements made at your home if preferred 

Complete Funeral Arrangement Carried Out With Compassion

39a High Street, Kings Langley WD4 8AB • Tel/Fax: 01923 264296
E-mail: info@actadman.co.uk www.actadman.co.uk

James Peddle Ltd
INDEPENDENT FUNERAL DIRECTORS

James Peddle Ltd is still independently owned and managed. 
They pride themselves on giving a caring and understanding 24 hour personal service.

HOME ARRANGEMENTS BY APPOINTMENT · GOLDEN CHARTER PRE-PAYMENT PLANS
PROBATE ADVISORY SERVICE

10 MONEYHILL PARADE, UXBRIDGE ROAD, RICKMANSWORTH WD3 2BE · TEL (01923) 772013
172 NEW ROAD, CROXLEY GREEN, RICKMANSWORTH WD3 3HD · TEL (01923) 775013

51 LOWER ROAD, CHORLEYWOOD, HERTS WD3 5LQ TEL · (01923) 286102

TJM Gardening and
General Maintenance

ONE MAN FOR ALL YOUR JOBS
All Gardening and Property Maintenance 
Grass and Hedge Cutting • All Fencing 

Patio Building • Garden Rubbish Removal

PLEASE CALL TONY  PHONE: 01923 265447  
MOBILE: 07880 828573  

EMAIL: tmatt137@btinternet.com

NIKKI CLOUGH
Your LDC 
Local Driving Instructor
Mobile: 07795 36 29 53
Email: info@passwithnikki.co.uk

GENERAL GARDEN SERVICES
& WASTE CLEARANCE

Call Barry: 07775 881788 (Day) / 01923 260701(7pm +)

Suppliers of quality garden machinery
hand and power tools.

43–45 Hempstead Road, Kings Langley, WD4 8BS
Tel: 01923-268355

Want to join an award-
winning business? 

We have vacancies for Team 
Leaders, Landscapers and 

Gardeners 

Please send your CV to: 
helen@thegardenco.co.uk 

The Garden Company Ltd 
Chipperfield Garden Centre 

Tower Hill, Chipperfield 
Herts WD4 9LH 

HEALTH

Tree & Hedge Cutting, Lawn Mowing, Overgrown Garden Clearance,
Pressure Washing, House, Garage & Shed Clearance

Waste Carrier Licensed

- General Garden Service

FLORISTS

call us on: 07961 790358
hemel@tappytoes.com

For more information visit our website www.chipperfield.org.uk
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HOME SERVICES

HEALTH

NEED A PHYSIOTHERAPIST?
For all your aches and pains and 

mobility problems, why not Contact
Anne Stickland

Chartered Physiotherapist
60 Tower Hill, Chipperfield, Herts, WD4 9LH

01442 832090
anne.stickland@gmail.com

PODIATRY / CHIROPODY

PSYCHOTHERAPIST / COUNSELLOR
I am professionally qualified to help on issues

such as relationships, parenting, bereavement,
depression and addiction.

Call  07967124983 or email.jo@jobetts .com
www.jobetts.com/counselling

KINGS LANGLEY PHYSIOTHERAPY CLINIC
Clinic treatment and 

home visits undertaken
Physio-led Pilates Therapy classes 

at The Parish Room

Further details: 01923 261974

Kitchens | Bedrooms | Dressing Rooms  
Bathrooms |Studies | Libraries | Freestanding

Visit Our Showroom 
Greinan Farm, Tower Hill, Kings Langley WD4 9LU

w w w. luke jones furni ture .co.uk | 014 42 8 32891

Our range of quality German made kitchens
See website for more details.

BESPOKE FURNI TURE MAKER S

Rubbish Removal. Fully licensed household, garden and trade clearance. 
A cheaper alternative to skip hire. Call now for a free no obligation quote 
www.enviremoval.co.uk t: 020 3771 0090 m:07557 789387

Bespoke Curtains, Blinds, Soft Furnishings,
Shutters, Upholstery and Interior Design

throughout Herts, Beds and Bucks. 
All our soft furnishings are handmade and fitted

to the highest quality and standard.
We offer an exceptional personal service in your

home so whether you are
re-styling a room or planning a whole new

project please visit us and browse through our
extensive wallpaper and fabric library.

Designers Guild ● Harlequin ● Scion ● Sanderson ●Prestigious Textiles 
Villa Nova ● Romo ● Ian Mankin ● and many more

31 High Street, Kings Langley, WD4 8AB
Contact - 01923 269326, 07774140526
Visit our website - www.sosoftdesigns.com

Ashleigh & Burwood fragrance gift sets now in stock 
as well as beautiful Tiffany lights.

Tel: 01442 831500
Email: whitewoodproperties.co.uk

Thinking of selling or letting, 
or just curious as to the value 

of your home?

Call now to book a free 
valuation or market appraisal

Home Visits 

Olivia Dowd 
BSc (Hons) MChS HCPC registered 

07958 642295 
ojdowd@hotmail.com 

www.oliviadowdpodiatry.co.uk

LOOKING FOR A WINDOW CLEANER? 
Call Nigel on 07775 671611 

or go to my web site at 
nigelbrowne.co.uk

We are also on the Trustatrader site.   

PERFORMING ARTS

WASP
PROBLEM?

Wasps/Hornets nests destroyed
£50

Normally same day service, 
incl weekends

Call David 07833 459321
fully insured 15 + years experience 

We pride ourselves in providing an Honest, Reliable,  
Friendly and Highly Professional Service

� Free Survey and Quotation without Obligation 
� Natural Stone and Hard Floor Cleaning
�  Commercial and Domestic

16 Magnolia Avenue, Abbots Langley WD5 0SW

www.shannoncleaning.co.ukwww.shannoncleaning.co.uk

We supply, install, maintain and renovate 
all types of flooring. We provide a professional, 
efficient and reliable service from start to finish.

Wood, Vinyl, Carpet and Safety Flooring.
Great Sarratt Hall Farm, Sarratt
enquiries@iron-wood.co.uk

www.iron-wood.co.uk
01923 445372

SIMON KING
Friendly, Reliable, Local Handy-Man

All building and gardening works plastering,
tiling, decorating, brickwork, fencing, gardening

(local references available)
Tel 07843 969054 Email:skingbuilds@gmail.com

07876 680874
stagecoach.co.uk/chorleywood
stagecoach.co.uk/rickmansworth

STAGECOACH
Where children become everything they want to be.

Singing, dancing and acting classes for 4 - 18 year olds

‘Creative Courage For Life’

Fridays at Little Green School, Croxley Green
Saturdays at St Clements Danes, Chorleywood

TRAFALGAR ENTERTAINMENT COMPANY

www.whitewoodproperties.co.uk
35a High Street • Bovingdon • Herts • HP3 0HG

FRAN BROWN PILATES & FITNESS
Monday Mornings 10.30-11.30am

Chipperfield Village Hall

Core Fitness Pilates using the chair and/or mat

All levels, men and women welcome, come and try a class.

To Book or for more information Contact Fran:
07900 858985

info@fransfitnesspilates.co.uk
www.fransfitnesspilates.com

For more information visit our website www.chipperfield.org.uk
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PET SERVICES 

PRINT & DESIGN

PHOTOGRAPHY

SCHOOLS & EDUCATION

SHOPS

SURVEYORS

OPEN
MORNING
Saturday, 9th March
9.30am – 12.30pm

To view, contact: 

01442 256143
email admin@westbrookhay.co.uk

www.westbrookhay.co.uk
London Road,

Hemel Hempstead HP1 2RF

The pupils’ overall
achievement is excellent, 

well supported by a 
broad and very well 
planned curriculum.

Independent Schools Inspectorate, 2011

Happiness | Confidence | Success

An Independent Prep School for 
boys and girls aged 3-13 years

Saturday 10th May 2024
10.00am - 12.00pm

Breakfast, Lunch, Afternoon, After School, Holiday Clubs
The Small Hall, The Common, Chipperfield
Tel: 01923 262830 / 07765 081114

Email: chipperfieldpreschool@hotmail.com

CHIPPERFIELD PRE-SCHOOL

Chipperfield Post Office 
and Village Store

Newspapers, Magazines, 
Stationery, Greetings Cards, Beers,
Wines, Spirits and foreign currency

NATIONAL LOTTERY 

Winter: Mon - Sat:  7.00am to 7.30pm
Summer: Mon - Sat:  7.00am to 8.00pm

Sun:  8.00am to 4.00pm
Tel: 01923 264279

For all your Post Office and grocery requirements

Store Opening Hours

HUGH CLIFFORD, B.Sc., FRICS

CHARTERED BUILDING SURVEYOR

Surveys, Commercial/Residential;
Planning Matters; Building Projects;

Repairs and Maintenance; Insurance Claims;
Dilapidations; Rent Reviews;

Valuations, Commercial/Residential
Building Disputes; Expert Witness.

Tel: 020 7431 0807 or 07970 646154

CHANDLERS CROSS

BOARDING KENNELS

FRIENDLY, FAMILY RUN BUSINESS
WITH OVER 60

YEARS EXPERIENCE

* INDIVIDUAL HEATED KENNELS

* ALL AGES CATERED FOR

* OPEN ALL YEAR

FOR ENQUIRIES & BOOKINGS

RING: 01923 260182

WWW.CHANDLERSCROSSKENNELS.CO.UK

PUBS & RESTAURANTS

Dave welcomes you to

The Windmill
The Common, Chipperfield WD4 9BU

Tel (01923) 264310

Meals & Snacks Available Lunchtimes
Evening Meals By Prior Arrangement

Large Car Park
BT Sports Shown
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Ainsworth Farm
Cattery

Bucks Hill 
(near Sarratt/Chipperfield)

Hertfordshire WD4 9AP

Tel: 01923 264503
07834 269610

Licence no. ACSR24710   
Licensed by Three Rivers District Council  *** rating

THE HOME OF HIGH QUALITY
PERFORMING ARTS CLASSES IN WATFORD

Just 15 minutes from Chipperfield!

For children aged 3-18
www.thedantien.co.uk
or call 01923 236815

Dance classes from 3-18 years

BALLET
TAP

ACRO
COMMERCIAL JAZZ

& MORE!!

COLLECTIVEDANCEFINANCE@GMAIL.COM
WWW.COLLECTIVEDANCE.CO.UK

FREE TRIAL CLASS

For more information visit our website www.chipperfield.org.uk
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OUR LADY MOTHER OF THE SAVIOUR                    
RC CHURCH 

The merry month of May. As a child growing up in Chipperfield I can 
remember the excitement of going to Sarratt Fair at the beginning of 
every May. The innocent delight of riding on the carousel and dodgem 
cars or trying to win a coconut or a goldfish. This was, of course, way 
before the advent of today’s theme parks such as Alton Towers, 
Thorpe Park, Legoland, etc. What else do you associate with May?  
Maypole, May Queen, May blossom?  Even Mayday!  Mayday, repeated 
three times, has become the global radio signal for help that is used 
mostly by aircraft and boats to warn of distress and possible life-
threatening emergencies. We always pray we won’t hear it said when 
we are off on our travels! 
Forty days after Easter the Church celebrates the Ascension of the 
Lord into Heaven. The feast of Pentecost is then celebrated 10 days 
afterwards – this year on 19 May. The apostles returned to Jerusalem 
after Jesus’ Ascension and met in the same Upper Room where they 
had celebrated the Last Supper.  Jesus had asked the apostles to 
remain there in prayer until the coming of the Holy Spirit. Were they 
scared and fearful, I wonder?  Did they want to shout ‘Mayday’ three 
times?  Yet after the appearance of the Holy Spirit, on that first 
Pentecost, we read of a remarkable transformation in the apostles – 
no longer fearful but full of courage, energy and enthusiasm. They 
had been entrusted with the mammoth task of conveying Jesus’ 
message to all nations. They were the witnesses to Christ's presence 
on earth so they immediately went into the streets and told everyone 
about Jesus, his teaching and what he had achieved through his life, 
death and resurrection. Amazingly, people of all lands and languages 
understood what they were saying. The apostles’ firm commitment 
to their mission laid the foundation for the spread of Christianity 

worldwide. Initially, Christian communities began to form and, where 
the apostles could not be physically present, they sent letters to 
convey their knowledge and understanding. They did undertake 
remarkable missionary journeys, too, even in the face of persecution 
and martyrdom. We now take for granted how easy it is to travel from 
one country to another but obviously this was at a time when there 
was limited transport, no mobile phones and without the other many 
wonders of twenty-first century technology!  History tells us that 
John, who lived to a ripe old age, was the only one of the original 
apostles who was not put to death for his faith. Their dedication to 
spreading the message of Jesus Christ was so inspirational that 
Pentecost is often referred to as the birthday of the Christian Church. 
There is no doubt that the world has changed since Jesus embarked 
on his earthly ministry, two thousand years ago. Yet the Gospel is just 
as significant today.  Over the centuries, Christianity has grown in 
numbers as it has spread around the world. The apostles showed their 
faith by their assertiveness, their bravery, and their readiness to 
sacrifice all for the cause of Jesus Christ.  What a wonderful example 
they set to all who followed them. 
Sue Croucher

ST PAUL’S AND HOLY CROSS 
A reflection on Lent 

Advent is a time of waiting and preparation for Christ’s birth;   Lent is 
a time of penitential preparation for Christ’s death on the cross and 
resurrection. 
Many of us will have enjoyed Pancake Day and then marked Lent by 
abstaining from chocolate or another personal luxury for forty days, 
as Jesus fasted in the desert and endured the temptations of Satan. 
We end our Lent on Easter Sunday with Easter egg hunts and 
gatherings with family and friends. 
This year, along with a group from Holy Cross and St Paul’s, I took 
part in a Lent course. Each week we met to learn about prayer using 
our Lord’s Prayer as the basis to reflect on the elements of Adoration, 
Petition, Intercession, Unanswered Prayer, Contemplation, Listening 
and Spiritual Warfare. 
This was way outside my comfort zone. However, I was challenged and 
committed myself to experiencing something new. 

The culmination of the course was a ‘Soaking’. With little knowledge 
and some trepidation of what to expect, we met at St Paul’s with 
duvets, blankets and pillows. We started by laying on the floor, a cellist 
played sounds that reverberated around the room and the floor whilst 
we all focused on prayer. Each of us experienced it differently. I felt 
the tumultuous, epic nature of the mountains, through to the flow of 
the tide or the rhythm of breath, into a final dawn or awakening. To 
my surprise I was totally immersed and couldn’t wait to share my 
experience with others. 
I gained so much by experiencing this period of Lent with a focus 
which made me consider and have a better understanding of the true 
meaning of Easter. The message that resonated was that by dying 
Christ took away our sin and through his resurrection gave us eternal 
life. 
How ever you celebrated Easter, I hope you feel renewed and 
energised along with the ‘Darling Buds of May’. 
Jennifer Roberts 
 

ST PAUL’S PARISH CHURCH 
www.hcsp.net 
Incumbent: Reverend Sarah Collins  
Tel: 07525 491496 
revdsarahcollins@outlook.com

ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH OF OUR LADY 
Father Richard Mway Zeng SDS 

 01923 266177 
Assistant Priest: Fr Dieudonne Zeng SDS 

BAPTIST CHURCH: Closed from February 2023

The Churches in Chipperfield
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PINTS OF VIEW AT THE PLOUGH  
The next Pints of View will be on Monday 20 May at the Plough, 
Belsize, starting at 8pm. We will consider the topic postponed 
from April. Ron Hildick will lead our informal discussion on what 
is meant by the Circular Economy and the advantages and 
disadvantages of this economic model. Everyone is welcome. 
John Guy and Alan Milsom
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Friends of Chipperfield Common 

Have you been able to get out into the woods since the rain 
stopped to see what a difference the ‘Friends’ have made 
during the winter months?   
If not, why not join them on Thursday 16 May  and see for 
yourself and continue their good work. Dress suitably, it 
could still be wet, for a few hours of non-back breaking work 
amongst the trees and brambles to continue making a 
difference. 
There will be refreshments and a chance for a break and a 
chat. 
For more information, contact the Trees and Woodland 
Team, Dacorum Borough Council on 01442 228844. 
Sue Walker

DIARY OF SERVICES AT ST PAUL’S CHURCH, CHIPPERFIELD 
AND THE CHURCH OF THE HOLY CROSS, SARRATT 
The Church of England Benefice of Sarratt and Chipperfield 
Holy Cross Services start at 9am on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month 
and at 10.45am on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month. 
St Paul’s Services start at 10.45am on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month 
and at 9am on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month. 
Everyone is welcome to attend any service in the Benefice 
For the most up-to-date information, see our Benefice Weekly News Sheet on 
hcsp.net. 
MAY 2024 

Sunday 5               6th Sunday of Easter                                                             
   9am                    Morning Service                                             Holy Cross        
   10.45am              Benefice Holy Communion                                St Paul’s 

Thursday 9           ASCENSION DAY                                                                    
   7.30pm               United Deanery Service       St Mary’s, Rickmansworth        
                               An Ascension Day service                                                      
                               for all the Churches in our Deanery  

Sunday 12              7th Sunday of Easter                                                                 
                                Sunday after Ascension Day                                                    
   9am                    Morning Service                                                 St Paul’s        
   10.45am              Benefice Holy Communion                            Holy Cross 

Sunday 19             PENTECOST Whit Sunday                                                    
   9am                    Holy Communion                                            Holy Cross        
   10.45am              Family Service                                                     St Paul’s 

Sunday 26             TRINITY SUNDAY                                                                    
   9am                    Holy Communion                                                St Paul’s        
   10.45am              Morning Service                                             Holy Cross 

JUNE 2024 (first part of month) 

Sunday 2               1st Sunday after Trinity                                                        
   9am                    Morning Service                                             Holy Cross        
   10.45am              Benefice Holy Communion                                St Paul’s 

Sunday 9               2nd Sunday after Trinity                                                       
   9am                    Morning Service                                                 St Paul’s        
   10.45am              Benefice Holy Communion                            Holy Cross 

CHURCH OPENING TIMES 
   Holy Cross is open each day between 9am and 4pm.                                  
   St Paul’s is open each day between 10am and 4pm.                                     
   Please continue to pray for the health of our nation and each other 

DIARY OF SERVICES AT OUR LADY MOTHER OF THE SAVIOUR RC CHURCH 
Sunday     10.00    Mass            NB For further information regarding  
Saturday  18.30     Vigil Mass    Weekday Masses, please check the  
Friday      10.00    Mass            newsletter available at Saturday Mass
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CHIPPERFIELD PARISH COUNCIL 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING: Tuesday 7 May 7pm - Parish Room 

TUESDAY COUNCIL MEETING: Tuesday 14 May 7pm - Village Hall 
TUESDAY PLANNING MEETING: Tuesday 14 May 7pm - Village Hall 

Usha Kilich, Clerk to the council, 01923 263901 
parishclerk@chipperfield.org.uk 

www.chipperfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Visitors are welcome in the CPC office in the Village Hall on Monday - 
Thursday 11am to 1pm, Friday with appointment only.

Chipperfield News is a newspaper for the community of Chipperfield and the surrounding area. Articles are welcomed 
though are published at the discretion of the editors. While it is our intention that readers should find these of interest, 
any such contribution, whether or not it bears the author’s name, is published on the basis that the views contained 
therein may or may not reflect those of Chipperfield News and, in all such cases, are not endorsed by the newspaper. 
As such, Chipperfield News takes no responsibility or liability for the information in these articles.

CHIPPERFIELD CARE 
is a group of 
volunteers who have 

got together to help those who are unable to find their own 
transport to essential appointments such as hospitals, 
doctors, dentists, medical clinics, fortnightly Sainsbury’s 
shop etc. 
If you are having problems getting to these, and are unable to 
use public transport or ask family for help, please call our Help 
Line on 01923 264700 - 9.30am - 12.30pm on weekdays, and 
we will do our very best to help. Our help line is run by our 
volunteer Duty Officers at the above times. They will then find 
a volunteer Driver to arrange the safe transport of our clients 
to and from their requested destination. 

TO ENSURE WE CAN ALWAYS MEET PEOPLE’S REQUESTS 
FOR MUCH NEEDED TRANSPORT, WE DO NEED MORE 
DRIVERS. COULD YOU VOLUNTEER AS A DRIVER (OR 
DUTY OFFICER) FOR JUST A FEW HOURS A MONTH? 

If so, please call Patricia Harrison (Organiser) on 01923 
261595 or Mark Jarrad (Chairman) on 01923 268910

ST PAUL’S AND HOLY CROSS BENEFICE 
Contact details: Sonya Tolmie 

holycrossstpauls@outlook.com 01923 264377

ST PAUL’S PARISH CHURCH WARDENS 
Phil Waine: 07771 712636 wainephilip50@gmail.com 
Judy Olney: 07958 377622 juditholney57@gmail.com

BURIAL GROUND 
Requests for a burial or interment,  

contact the Trustees of the Burial Ground, 
Mike Joseph on 01923 261305  

or Tony Thompson on 01923 265690. 

INTERMENT OF ASHES 
We commend to God’s merciful keeping 

Caroline Elizabeth Fannetta Bignell - 27.3.2024 
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Spring Sunshine! 

After such a wet winter a nice sunny day is a welcome treat, 
even more so when the first Yellow Brimstone butterfly of the 
season flutters across the garden.  
They spend the winter as adults hiding in thick vegetation, waiting 
for a sunny day to start feeding on nectar and looking for a mate. 
They are quite large butterflies with wings shaped like leaves;  strong 
fliers that can whizz over a hedge and be gone in the blink of an eye. 
The garden is full of primroses just now and I tried to take a photo 
of one butterfly feeding but, in an instant, it was gone!  The males 
are a rich yellow colour but the females are more of a pale green 
with a bright orange spot on the back of the wing. They will soon 
be looking for a buckthorn bush on which to lay their eggs but I 

hope to see them in the garden for a few weeks. 
On Tom's afternoon walk we saw our first orange tip butterfly;  we get quite a lot of these as there is a lot of garlic mustard, cuckoo flower and 
honesty in the garden on which they lay their eggs. The caterpillars will feed on these plants then pupate in the summer and spend winter as a pupa 
before emerging in the spring to start the cycle of life all over again. 
Dilly the sheep had a lovely pair of lambs, quite unusually at 10 in the morning;  they seem to have them at dawn or dusk. At 9-30 she was under a 
tree pawing the ground and trying to get herself comfortable so I went back to check on her half an hour later and she was cleaning up the second 
one. Good sized lambs, one of each. It's lovely to see them all skipping about. Although there is a couple of weeks difference in age, all four run 
'wacky races' in the early evening,  whizzing up and down the paddock before suddenly flopping down for a rest before going off again. Sometimes 
it’s hard to get on with the jobs in  the garden as they are such a joy to watch. Wendy Bathurst
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The sun appeared and a fabulous Spring Show on Saturday 6th April saw the Village Hall filled with colourful flowers, long stems of 
rhubarb, pot plants and the creative works of our artists, crafters, bakers and photographers. 
Sue Tyler took home the Abrahams Cup as overall points winner.  The H. Simmonds Cup for runner-up was won by Andrea Dunsby with Elise 
Tyler, Bethan Rees-Whybrow, Gail Compton, John Hopkins, Rita Musk and Catherine Percy only a point or two behind. 
Tea and home made cakes were enjoyed as always.  We thank our wonderful ladies who volunteer their time to bake and serve such delights. 
A fantastic raffle and plant stall gave our visitors an additional opportunity to support the Society.  We thank all our members, exhibitors, 
supporters and judges for their commitment and continued support.  
Our Summer Show is on Saturday 15th June when, if the weather allows, sweet peas and roses will be the stars of the show.  Photography 
classes are:  lost items, wellies and it's a bug(s) life. 
We welcome new members and fresh ideas, so do encourage your friends and family to join us.  If you have any questions or suggestions, then 
please email Chipperfieldhortsoc@hotmail.com or contact us on our Facebook page. 
Mo Barton/Gail Compton 

Chipperfield Horticultural Society
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GRAPHIC DESIGNER     Jenni Hicks                               01923 261075 
UNITY                             Sue Pinney                              01923 269604 
BUSINESS                      Peter Corbett                          01923 267066  
ADVERTISING                Tom Bryan                               07786 964190 
DISTRIBUTION              Popsi Stokes                             01923 261013 
HALL BOOKINGS 
BLACKWELL’S                Paul Ward                                01923 264708 
CRICKET PAVILION       Clare McFadyen                       07787 726612 
PARISH ROOM               Stephen Morrill                        01923 263182 
SMALL HALL                  Mark Morley                              07711 187555 
VILLAGE HALL               bookingscvhwd4@gmail.com                           
                                                                                          07383 415748

Chipperfield News 
The June 2024 issue is published on 25 May 2024, the last date for copy is 10 May 2024. 

Articles or Advertisements are welcome if sent by e-mail or as an attached MS Word doc to:  
 editors@chipperfield.org.uk (editorial) - tombryan20@aol.com (advertising).

Chipperfield News is printed by GPS Printworks.  
Unit 7, Mowat Industrial Estate, Sandown Road, Watford WD24 7UY  

T: 01923 242128 E: sales@gpsprintworks.co.uk 
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Dotty the Donkey Easter Trail 

Our party of 4 children, two 5 year olds, 1 nine year old and shepherded by an 11 year old, seemed to enjoy following 
the Easter trail which consisted of 12 posters positioned around St Paul’s churchyard.   
Each poster told a part of the Easter story and suggested a simple related activity which the children could attempt.  Our 
lot probably didn’t do the trail in quite the intended order but all 4 cards came back with 12 stamps collected, one from 
each of the posters.   
At the end they were all delighted to receive their chubby egg-filled chicks which, of course, did not remain chubby for 
long but they were able to take the hand knitted chicks home, hopefully to be filled again next year.

Easter Celebrations for the schoolchildren at St Paul's Church  
Before the Easter holiday break, the children at St Paul’s School attended a short Easter service with Rev'd Sarah Collins and Ian Chantrell;   
the origin and meaning of Easter were brought closer to the children.  This was followed by several Easter activities in the Parish Room which were 
lovingly prepared by the Reverend and a wonderful team of volunteers. The children were able to make a small Easter garden from an egg box for the 
tomb, closed by a stone. This was placed in a box with soil, moss, flowers and a wooden cross to mark the burial place. The children could also create 
the same scene with biscuits, icing and sprinkles. On another table the children coloured a paper spin wheel to show the different days of Holy Week 
and, at a further table, the children were invited to make Easter cards.  It was lovely to see everyone so engaged in the Easter crafts. We would like to 
thank Rev’d Sarah for the time and love she put into preparing the service and the activities; the children were so proud taking home their achievements, 
although the biscuits didn’t last that long! 
Meike Asbach, TA at St. Paul’s Primary School
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